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November 18, 2015 

Howard A Zucker, MD, JD 
Commissioner of Health 
State of New York, Department of Health 
Corning Tower, Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12237 
 
Dear Commissioner Zucker: 
 

On behalf of the National Kidney Foundation (NKF) and the millions of patients we represent, I am 
writing to encourage the repeal of the New York State regulation that prohibits pathologists from 
responding to patient inquiries regarding their pathology/laboratory test results.   

Many patients with kidney disease require pathological analysis to provide a diagnostic determination of 
the nature and extent of their illness, which usually entails consultation between the pathologist and the 
ordering physician. Patients may have questions of the pathologist who performed this critical role in 
their diagnostic work-up. The pathologist has a physician duty of care to the patient.  New York State 
regulations should not be a barrier to patient-pathologist physician communication.  We also believe 
that such a regulation conflicts with the recently established federal law that allows patients to obtain 
test results directly from a laboratory.    

For these many reasons, the NKF urges that the regulation be repealed.  Thank you for consideration of 
our comments. 

Sincerely, 

Kerry Willis 

Kerry Willis, PhD 
Chief Scientific Officer 






